
RE: COMPLAINT OF DOMESTIC TERRORISM 

OLIVER RICH, SPECIAL AGENT IN CHARGE 
The Federal Bureau of Investigation 
San Antonio Division 

Dear Mr. Rich,

I respectfully request your office to investigate and refer for prosecution the Governor of
Texas, Greg Abbott, the Director of the Texas Rangers, Steven McCraw, and former 
Hidalgo County Criminal District Attorney, Ricardo P. Rodriguez, Jr. for their criminal 
collusion with members of the Judiciary and others on the fraud on the court to conceal: 

1- The catastrophic, irreversible and deadly harm being caused on millions of children 
by the chronic, compulsory and unnecessary exposures to harmful wireless-microwave 
and radiation surveillance at school; 

2 -  To conceal that high-speed tailgating bullying and road harassment is provoking 
deadly road accidents; (children have been picked up dead from the pavement in this 
area).

3 -  And to conceal that bullying which includes the school officials, teachers, and 
students are provoking children and the mentally disabled to commit mass shootings and
other terrorism as detailed by specific, concrete and undisputed medical, scientific and 
legal evidence on the courts records and detailed by the motion to recuse three federal 
judges, on the criminal complaint submitted to the Special Prosecutions Division in 
Austin, Texas, and on the Request-to-Protect-Our-Children submitted to Texas Senator, 
Roland Gutierrez, cited and attached herein (and posted on-line - CRIMINAL COMPLAINT
TO THE SPECIAL PROSECUTION DIVISION.      Sept. 27, 2022)
. 

Your prompt response to this criminal complaint can save immense pain and suffering 
and the lives of millions of children and of other defenseless and unsuspecting victims, 
and can stop and prevent tragedies in schools and in other places. 

Thank you very much for your prompt response to this ongoing terrorism. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Jesus Mendoza – April 11, 2023
2202 E. 28th St.
Mission, Texas 78574 

http://www.wirelesswatchblog.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/CRIMINAL-COMPLAINT-TO-THE-SPECIAL-PROSECUTION-DIVISION-SEPTEMBER-27-2022.pdf
http://www.wirelesswatchblog.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/CRIMINAL-COMPLAINT-TO-THE-SPECIAL-PROSECUTION-DIVISION-SEPTEMBER-27-2022.pdf


Phone No. 956-583-7012 

This document was drafted into electronic form and emailed with assistance (due to my 
life-threatening electrohypersensitivity and chemical hypersensitivity as detailed herein. 


